On behalf of the members of Port Stephens Cycle Group we like to lodge our displeasure with
decision to grant sand mining rights at Bob’s Farm.

The decision will increase traffic flow of large trucks on what is an already busy Nelson Bay Road.
The size and speed these trucks travel will further make cycling an even more dangerous activity.

This letter is written on behalf of 164 members who are very concerned about this development.

Warwick Durrant
Advocacy Officer PSCG

portstephenscyclegroup@outlook.com

| would also lodge my objection at a personal level not only for the reasons above but because of the
dangerous driving conditions generated by “cowboy” truck drivers who’s only concern is how much
money they can make or who are under pressure from management of their employers.

The amount of wear and tear on roads in the area will eventually be borne by ratepayers not to
mention the inconvenience of further roadworks.

Warwick Durrant

Salamander Bay NSW



